Legal
Compliance
Students and
Education Support
Directorate

Room G37

James Clerk Maxwell Building

57 Waterloo Road London SE1 8WA

Tel: 020 7848 4260

Email: legal-xxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xx



Miss Ortega

By Email: request-204028-fdd7322a@whatdotheyknow.com

Thursday, 24 April 2014

Dear Miss Ortega,

## Freedom of Information Act 2000 request - Student Disciplinaries

In response to your request for information dated 27 March 2014, made under section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ("the Act"), I am writing to confirm that the information you require does not exist.

You asked the following:

- "1. In the past three years have to you sought or successfully pursued any legal action, civil, disciplinary or criminal, against participants in 'protests' such as occupations at the university, this could include (but is not limited to) injunctions against occupations or trespass cases?
- a. Please provide all documents relating to these cases. Details should include, but not be limited to, any affidavits, witness statements and other evidence given support of such an injunction.
- 2. How much money has the university spent (including but not limited to) on these cases. Please provide a breakdown by case, and if possible costs, e.g. court fees, legal expenses, etc.
- 3. How many disciplinaries have you conducted against students for protest related offences in the past 3 years?
- 4. How many of the aforementioned disciplinaries against students have been upheld (where the student have been found 'guilty')?
- 5. Please provide copies of any injunctions relating to protest situations (including but not limited to occupations) which you have taken out in this time period.

The College does not have a record of any legal action taken against participants in 'protests' as defined in your request at the College in the past three years and therefore we are unable to answer your questions.

This completes your request for information.

If you feel your request has not been properly handled or you are otherwise dissatisfied with the outcome of your request, you have the right to complain. Details of how to make a complaint can be found in our FoI Policy, a copy of which is available on our web site at:

http://www.kcl.ac.uk/college/policyzone/index.php?id=209.

Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 01625 545 700 www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Sarah Crampton

Legal Compliance Officer